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FEBRUARY 2025 NEWSLETTER
Pittsburgh Chapter Leaders

LTC (RET) Jon P. Comis
  President and

Acting Membership Chair
   412-251-3547

moaapitt@gmail.com

CPT Daniel Kysela
Vice-President and
Acting Secretary
    412-616-1641

 kysela.daniel@gmail.com

SECRETARY

New MOAA National CHEDDAR
PLATFORM for Dues Payment.

MOAA NATIONAL is working with a new
platform CHEDDAR to make online dues
payment a breeze. The link to payment -

View Items | Cheddar Up

If you would like to pay by check, please
make checks payable to MOAA
Pittsburgh Chapter and mail to our
Treasurer-

Marcel Minutolo

mailto:moaapitt@gmail.com
mailto:kysela.daniel@gmail.com
https://my.cheddarup.com/c/pittsburgh-chapter-of-the-moaa-payments/items?cart
https://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=ROVING&nav=9ef5a6f6-b098-47c7-be6e-b624cc514d29


VACANT

CPT Marcel Minutolo
   Treasurer

 412-513-9728
minutolom@gmail.com

MEMBERSHIP CHAIR
VACANT

CHAPLAIN
VACANT

LTC (RET) Charles Chasler
   ROTC Liaison
   716-785-4383

 chuckchasler@gmail.com

LTC WILLIAM B. PENTECOST jr.
(RET)

  Legislative Liaison

412-254-9293
wpentecost@c-wlaw.com

​
  

Oralia Ferretti
 Surviving Spouse Liaison

412-364-7034
hort4@hotmail.com

Pat Seda-Rivera
Events Coordinator

412-704-5070
julio.moaa@comcast.net

LTC (RET) Jon P. Comis
   Newsletter Editor

   412-251-3547
moaapitt@gmail.com

CAPT (RET) Bob Heister
  Immediate Past President
   412-953-9576 (voicemail)

heysailor53@mac.com

1442 Barnsdale Street
Pittsburgh, PA 15217-1308

We are asking ALL members who receive
this Newsletter to please pay the MOAA
Pittsburgh Chapter 2025 dues of $20.00
by our April 27, 2025 Luncheon.

To become a National MOAA Member,
link into the link below and sign up.
National Basic Membership is FREE!
Then pay your Chapter dues accordingly.
MOAA Membership

If you have any questions regarding the
Chapter’s finances, please reach out to

Marcel Minutolo, Treasurer, at
minutolom@gmail.com.

Surviving Spouse Liaison

Our Surviving Spouse Liaison, Oralia
Ferretti, is always ready to answer any
questions. Please reach out to Oralia. Her
phone number and email address are
located in the Pittsburgh Chapter Leader
Section.

Surviving Spouse Corner: Join Our
Virtual Chapter

Click to view
MOAA's Surviving Spouse Resources
Website

Chapter Liability Insurance and
501(c) 3 Status

As noted previously, the Chapter acquired
Liability Insurance from USAA in June
2 0 2 4 . Once the Chapter's 501(c) 3
status is approved completely by the
IRS, the Chapter will have in place the
requirements to apply for Community
Outreach Grants from MOAA National
and acquire tax-free purchases (ex.
Luncheon meals etc.) Having the ability
to apply for these grants will assist our
Chapter to do more for our veterans in the

mailto:minutolom@gmail.com
mailto:chuckchasler@gmail.com
mailto:hort4@hotmail.com
mailto:julio.moaa@comcast.net
mailto:moaapitt@gmail.com
mailto:heysailor53@mac.com
https://www.moaa.org/joinmoaatoday?gad_source=1&gclid=Cj0KCQiAhbi8BhDIARIsAJLOluexgHkuY5lAKcMg97NXnrQ3MMalxOsb4L2_mufWd7Fq3ctQ8Vkp-Y0aAsuDEALw_wcB
https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2024-news-articles/member-spotlight/surviving-spouse-corner-join-our-virtual-chapter/
https://www.moaa.org/content/topic-and-landing-pages/i-am-a-surviving-spouse/
https://www.moaa.org/content/topic-and-landing-pages/i-am-a-surviving-spouse/


Directors
COL (RET) Carmen DiGiacomo

tippfado@verizon.net

LTJG USNR Chad Rittle
rittle99@yahoo.com

CW4 (RET) Thomas Tallon
thomastallon@verizon.net

VACANT
​

VACANT
​

VACANT

MOAA State Veterans
Home Advisory Council

Members and MOAA
Pittsburgh Chapter

Members

Southwestern Veteran's Center

CW4 (RET) Thomas E. Tallon
thomastallon@verizon.net

​

Erie Soldiers & Sailors Home

MAJ Richard J. DiGiacomo
rjdigiacomo@zoominternet.net

 

community and hopefully help to grow our
Chapter's community outreach efforts
which corresponds with our motto of
"NEVER STOP SERVING".

See more details on the Community
Outreach Program Link below.

2024 Community Outreach Grant
Program - MOAA Charities
(smapply.us)

"NEW" LEGISLATIVE LIAISON
on board!
Much thanks to our past Liaison CAPT (RET)
Rich Boehm for his service during the past
four years for our chapter. Our new
Legislative Liaison is currently an acting
attorney.

LTC (RET) WILLIAM B. PENTECOST Jr.
Legislative Liaison

412-254-9293
wpentecost@c-wlaw.com

2024 Advocacy in Action (AiA) Council President's Seminar
The below schedule of the MOAA spring 2025 advocacy event, Advocacy in Action, will
be a critical opportunity for members to engage directly with lawmakers and push for
progress on key issues. Protecting benefits is not just MOAA’s mission — it’s a shared
responsibility with its members.

​Our state of Pennsylvania will be represented by the PACOC President Nick Taylor,
Past Council President Keith Beebe, and MOAA National Board Member Chuck
Anderson (PA).

MOAA - How MOAA Plans to Build Momentum in the 119th Congress

mailto:tippfado@verizon.net
mailto:rittle99@yahoo.com
mailto:thomastallon@verizon.net
mailto:thomastallon@verizon.net
mailto:rjdigiacomo@zoominternet.net
https://moaacharities.smapply.us/prog/2024_community_outreach_grant_program_/
https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2025-news-articles/advocacy/how-moaa-plans-to-build-momentum-in-the-119th-congress/#:~:text=The spring 2025 advocacy event%2C Advocacy in Action%2C,%E2%80%94 it%E2%80%99s a shared responsibility with its members.


MOAAA ADVOCACY - A Top Priority for Change!
Now is time to sign up and email your Legislative Representatives. Currently
our chapter has twenty (20) members registered as advocates, and between
January 1, 2024, and October 1, 2024, we a total of (158) actions taken by our
members. It is a self-explanatory process in signing up and emailing our
representatives. We must speak up and make ourselves heard, for those
who have served, and for those who are currently serving. If there are any
questions on this process, please contact our chapter's Legislative Liaison.
It is time to "TAKE ACTION NOW!" 



Follow the Links below to take action to write your Representatives.

MOAA | Legislative Action Center (quorum.us)

MOAA - Meet MOAA’s New Legislative Action Center

MOAA - MOAA’s Military State Report Card and Tax Guide

​Pennsylvania Senators, Representatives, and Congressional District Maps - GovTrack.us

PENNSYLVANIA STATE SENATORS and REPRESENATIVES

Senate VEAP - Click to expand
House of Representatives VEAP - Click to
expand

Senate Appropriations
Committee- Click tp Expand

HOR Appropriations
Committee- Click to Expand

HOR Appropriations
Committee- Click to Expand

JROTC/ROTC AWARDS SECTION
OUR JROTC/ROTC Team needs VOLUNTEERS to present awards! So
far, we have three (3) events planned. There will be more requests soon,
because most of the events take place in the spring. If anyone is
interested, please contact our chapter's ROTC /JROTC Liaison:

LTC (RET) Charles Chasler
   ROTC Liaison
   716-785-4383

https://moaa.quorum.us/
https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2022-news-articles/advocacy/meet-moaas-new-legislative-action-center/
https://www.moaa.org/content/state-report-card/statereportcard/
https://www.govtrack.us/congress/members/PA
https://www.govtrack.us/congress/members/PA


 chuckchasler@gmail.com

Below is a current ROTC/JROTC Event Schedule, please contact LTC Chuck Chasler for
more details -

MOAA NATIONAL GRANTS
·     Community Outreach Grants (The MOAA Foundation)- Application for grants of
up to $5,000 is open annually from Dec. 1 to Feb. 28.

Now since we have chapter insurance, we are able to apply for this type of grant,
but to receive consideration for this type of grant, MOAA requires a specific plan
and course of action. During our Google Meet, the Board and Directors came up
with a few ideas. Further discussion is pending.

 · Community Sponsorship Grants- Apply for up to $300 per chapter or $800 per
council to support community service programs and recruiting/branding events.

Two (2) Community Sponsorship Grant Applications submitted for 2025. One for
Bingo and other possible events, and one for previous purchases of event
material such as the Table Drape etc.

-  One $300 Community Sponsorship Grant Received from MOAA
-  One request still pending.

NATIONAL MOAA VACATIONS Council and Chapter Advertising Program

Our Pittsburgh Chapter placed advertisements for MOAA Vacations on our Website
and in our recent Newsletters. We will continue to participate in the program. This
qualifies us to receive a $200 payment from MOAA National.

See details on the program:
ChapterAds - MOAAVACATIONS

PENNSYLVANIA VETERAN'S REGISTRY LINK-
https://www.dmva.pa.gov/veteransaffairs/pages/outreach-
and-reintegration/pennsylvaniaveteransregistry.aspx 

mailto:chuckchasler@gmail.com
https://brennco.com/MOAAVACATIONS/ChapterAds/
https://www.dmva.pa.gov/veteransaffairs/pages/outreach- and-reintegration/pennsylvaniaveteransregistry.aspx%C2%A0


VA Pittsburgh Health Systems Monthly Townhall
If any member is interested, a request in an email to Ms. Heather Steele will



establish you on her mailing list. You will be sent an email monthly to inform
you when and where the meetings are located. You can also attend through
a Zoom Link from your home computer.

The latest from Ms. Heather Steele is as follows:

VAPHS leadership and representatives from the Veterans Benefits Administration
Pittsburgh Regional Office and the National Cemetery of the Alleghenies will
provide updates on current initiatives and answer your questions. Your valued
input helps us ensure we meet the needs of Veterans who visit us for care at our
two main campuses, six outpatient clinics and three Vet Centers.

You are invited…
 
to VA Pittsburgh Healthcare System’s VSO roundtable discussion on Thursday,
Feb. 27, at 1 p.m.
 
VAPHS leadership and representatives from the Veterans Benefits Administration
Pittsburgh Regional Office and the National Cemetery of the Alleghenies will
provide updates on current initiatives and answer your questions. Your valued
input helps us ensure we meet the needs of Veterans who visit us for care at our
two main campuses and six outpatient clinics.
 
Please RSVP and plan to join in person, by video or on the phone:

At the H.J. Heinz III campus, in the building 71 Learning Exchange.
Via Webex video.
By phone at 1-404-397-1596 (toll-free), access code:  2820 550 7356.

  
Heather.Steele@va.gov

FY25Q1 VAPHS Veterans Town Hall

Veterans Health Administration

Applying for Benefits - Veterans Benefits Administration

Find A VA Accredited Representative Or VSO | Veterans Affairs

VSAFE

VA Decision Reviews And Appeals | Veterans Affairs

About the Veterans Legacy Memorial (VLM) - National Cemetery Administration

National Cemetery of the Alleghenies - National Cemetery Administration

Veterans Burial Allowance And Transportation Benefits | Veterans Affairs

Pittsburgh Regional Office Home

mailto:vaphsrsvp@va.gov?subject=February 25 VSO Update
https://www.va.gov/pittsburgh-health-care/locations/h-john-heinz-iii-department-of-veterans-affairs-medical-center/
https://veteransaffairs.webex.com/veteransaffairs/j.php?MTID=m82713f063b1259cb572b09e8050c5114
mailto:Heather.Steele@va.gov
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/USVHA/bulletins/3bf4827
https://www.va.gov/health/
https://www.benefits.va.gov/BENEFITS/Applying.asp
https://www.va.gov/get-help-from-accredited-representative/find-rep/
https://vsafe.gov/
https://www.va.gov/decision-reviews/
https://www.cem.va.gov/VLM/
https://www.cem.va.gov/cems/nchp/ncalleghenies.asp
https://www.va.gov/burials-memorials/veterans-burial-allowance/
https://www.benefits.va.gov/pittsburgh/


The Pennsylvania Council of Chapter's NEXT MEETING WILL BE
PA Council of Chapters- Saturday, 8 March 2025 at Biddle Hall, FIG

Who We Are - PA Council of Chapters (pa-coc.org)

MOAA Pittsburgh 2025 Chapter Goals
 

1. Become 501 C 3: Awaiting long form (1023) to be reviewed and a decision made by the IRS. (Still
Awaiting IRS) 
2. Continue and Increase Community Events. 
3. Continue to recruit new members. 
4. Continue to increase community activities. 
5. Fill chapter’s open positions- a. Secretary b. Membership Chair c. (3) Directors
   d. Newspaper Editor. 
6. Continue to work closely with MOAA Councils and Chapters. 
7. Sync in with Cheddar Up, MOAA’s new online chapter dues payment system. 
8. Continue to apply for needed MOAA National Grants. 
9. Continue to apply for MOAA National Awards. 
10. Continue to work with MOAA Travel Agency by providing advertisements in our Newsletters and
on our website. 
11. Continue to engage with MOAA’s Legislative Action Center and track reports. 
12. Continue to attend MOAA National Virtual Roundtables, Webinars and Exchange Forums.

MOAA PITTSBURGH 2025 PROJECTED EVENTS

OPERATION TROOP APPRECIATION EVENT
If any member is interested, OTA is having an event - see below

https://pa-coc.org/


MOAA PITTSBURGH HISTORIC CORNER
Our organization's (MOAA Pittsburgh) 60th Anniversary will be November 11, 2025. We
were originally named the Steel City Retired Officers Club (Steel City ROC). We were
then affiliated with TROA (The Retired Officers Association) which was renamed
MOAA (Military Officers Association of America) on January 1, 2003. Below is a
Certificate that MOAA National presented us with for our 50th Anniversary. Most
unlikely that MOAA National will present us with a 60 Year Anniversary Certificate, but
we will celebrate with a cake at the October Luncheon.



The Old Guard Quarterly Brainstorm
Lunch took place at the Waterfront
Bravo's on February 6, 2025. Many
ideas were discussed. It was a very
productive meeting.

Different field trip events were
discussed for 2025. Including the
ones listed above.

TAPS time only" or "only 7 remaining!"

Let's work together to keep this good thing going!



Jon P. Comis
​President
MOAA Pittsburgh Chapter
"NEVER STOP SERVING"



MOAAVACATIONS | TMF

MOAAVACATIONS |

ChapterAds - MOAAVACATIONS

https://brennco.com/MOAAVACATIONS/TMF/
https://brennco.com/MOAAVACATIONS/signature/
https://brennco.com/MOAAVACATIONS/ChapterAds/


* MOAA and all of its affiliates are nonpartisan organizations.

 
 

The 2025 Luncheons are currently scheduled as follows:

27 APRIL 2025 / Initial Meeting
13 JULY 2025

07 SEPTEMBER 2025/Office Nominations
12 OCTOBER 2025 / Elections

07 DECEMBER 2025 / Holiday Party
All Luncheons are on a Sunday from 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM at the

Chartiers Country Club, 601 Baldwin Road, Pittsburgh, PA 15205

Community Service Activities will be added as they are
planned. Ideas/suggestions welcome. Volunteers welcome.

Interested in joining and/or attending and not yet a member.
Please contact President Jon Comis or acting Membership

Chair Minutolo by email or phone. Their contact information
can be found in the Pittsburgh Chapter's Leadership Box.

MOAA Pittsburgh | 601 Baldwin Road | Pittsburgh, PA 15205 US

Unsubscribe | Update Profile | Constant Contact Data Notice

https://www.constantcontact.com/legal/customer-contact-data-notice

